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Pistol League.......................Tues. 6 pm
Trap & Skeet  1st,2nd&4th Sat. 9-1 pm
Trap & Skeet.....................Sun. 1-5 pm
Trap & Skeet....................Wed. 4-8 pm
Sporting Clays.......................... 3rd Sat
See Web site at
www.nwtfsclays.webs.com.
NRA Rifle Match......................1st Sat
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Gun Show.................................26-27th
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WICHITA COUNTY AND GIRLS CLUB HUNTERS ARE EXCITED ABOUT
GOING DEER HUNTING AT THE NWTFS GIRLS DEER HUNT.
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This year’s Girls Deer Hunt went off
without a hitch.  There was a total of 23
hunters and 23 guides, with 15 support
and 12 Texas Game Wardens.  As usual
the NWTFS cooks provided three
excellent meals for the two day hunt.
Six deer and two pigs were harvested.
There were two ranches represented for
the hunt, the 4 Amigos Ranch and the
Campsey Ranch.  The weather was
favorable for hunting.  NWTFS thanks
all that made this a great hunt.
Memories are made with this type of
activity.  We look forward to seeing you
next year.
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Starting December 1, 2018, Family
Memberships for NWTFS will increase
from $40.00 a year to $50.00 per year
for the year running from April 1 to
March 31 of the next year.  Our current
membership dues have not seen an
increase in 10 years.  With repairs to the
Gun Club building, wood price
increases and general operating cost
increases since 2008, we have no other
course of action but to increase
membership dues.  We regret the
increase but in order to update and
maintain our excellent facilities this
increase is necessary.
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4-H Shotgun lessons will begin in
February, 2019.  The lessons are for

youngsters between 8 (and in the 2nd
grade) and 18.  Contact the County
Extension Office or call the NWTFS
office at 940-692-1141 for more
information.
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November Directors Meeting :  The
meeting was called to order at 7:10 pm.
Directors present were:  Bedwell, L &
L Boedeker, D & F Bohuslav, Briley,
Chaddick, Coughran, Cox, Culley, R.
Davis, J & D Dixon, Hastings, Jones,
Kroes, Lamberth, Owen, Poirot,
Rowland, Wagner, Watson, Wearth,
Woods and Yost.  The invocation was
given by Jones and Ana Bedwell led the
Pledge to the Flag.  The minutes were
reviewed.  Yost motioned to approve
and Kroes seconded.  The motion was
approved.  Financials were reviewed.
Jones motioned to approve and Bedwell
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THE FAMILY
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NWTF&S OFFICERS
President.............................................Lee Boedeker
1st Vice President..........................LeRoy Chaddick
2nd Vice President................................Steve Briley
Treasurer...............................................Frank Jones
Parliamentarian.......................... ..............Greg Yost
Sergeant-at-Arms............................Frank Bohuslav
Executive Director.............................Richard Poirot
Ex Officio Director................................Roger Kroes
Office Secretary................................Betty Getchell
Assistant Secretary.................................Pat Wearth
Club Office...................................................692-1141
FAX Number................................................696-9294
Web Site............................................www.nwtfs.org

NWTFS COOKS RICHARD WEARTH, KEN HASTINGS, FRANK
BOHUSLAV, RICHARD POIROT, RD COX AND RAY SPANGLER PUT THE
FINISHING TOUCHES ON LUNCH AT THE GIRLS DEER HUNT.
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seconded and the motion was approved.
Boedeker thanked the cooks for another
great meal.  CORRESPONDENCE:
Poirot stated that we received the
warranty from AAA Guardian
Foundation.  He mentioned an article in
the TSRA magazine about Greg Yost
running for a position.  There was also
a letter from the State Hospital asking
for donations for Christmas.  GUN
CLUB:  Lamberth said this was a slow
time of the year.  They had received a
target shipment and the field was still
wet.  4-H:  Culley informed the
attendees that that Carl Kusano had
passed away.  He had been instructing
youth since 1970’s.  He also noted
visitation and funeral information.
Chaddick said that Christ Academy had
18 youth in the program.  RIFLE:
Bohuslav stated that they had 12 show
for the last match.  They were done by
11:30 (record 2 ½ hours).  Charisma
Owen show a 481.  The next match is
December 1.  PISTOL:  Yost reported
that League is on their 6th week.  They
have had weather delays with some
makeup days.  They scheduled Saturday
at 1:00 and invited some of the juniors.
They are looking to put together an adult
team to go to Camp Perry next year.
TSRA is trying to fund a junior team for
Camp Perry.  ARCHERY:  Mary Owen
said they are working on getting started

but weather has been a factor.
SAFETY:  Chaddick is waiting on the
Gun Club roof project.  Kroes indicated
that it would be done between December
10 and 17th.  HUNTERS ED:  Jones
reported that there were 28 in the last
class with everyone passing.  They did
have to do the skills, trail inside due to
the rain.  OLD BUSINESS:  Culley
talked to Bobby Bounds  about cleanup.
He said we might need to just cut down
and restring the fence line.  Briley noted
that there is still standing water.  Other
options were discussed.  NEW
BUSINESS:  Dickie Dixon said that we
take donations to send to the State
Hospital to help in getting gifts for their
residents.  He then passed the can and
donations were collected to be
forwarded to the Hospital.    Culley said
they usually have information regarding
the Shooting Sports Program (reduced
ammo for youth) but he has not received
anything as of yet.  Payment is usually
due by the middle of January.  He
estimated $54.00 per flat and ordering
50 flats for a total of $2,700.00.  He
asked for a motion to approve if Federal
does the program.  Jones motioned to
purchase up to $3,000.00 in ammo.
Kroes seconded and the motion was
approved.  Yost reported that the
Friends of the NRA Banquet netted
$8,000.00 after expenses were met.  We
need to put in our Grant request as soon
as possible if we want to be a recipient.
We need a list of items that we will need.
The Girls Deer Hunt was November 10
& 11th.  They took 23 girls and
harvested 6 deer and 2 hogs.  It was an
easy hunt, with no problems, no issues.
About half of the girls were new.  They
did hold their cell phones which made
a difference.  The guides would like to
come back.  Boys Deer Hunt is
December 1 & 2nd.  They have 23
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A GROUP OF GIRLS AND GUIDES COMING IN FROM
THEIR HUNT AT THE GIRLS DEER HUNT 2018.

HANNAH HARVESTED HER FIRST DEER, GUIDED
BY MARGARET KROES,  AT THE NWTFS GIRLS DEER

so far.  They are looking to take 44 boys.
Anyone interested in guiding needs to
complete and submit the background
check form.  Eric Binnion was
nominated to be a Director at the last
meeting.  Yost motioned to approve and
Kroes seconded.  The motion was
approved.  Welcome was given to Eric.
Boedeker talked about the new website.
He asked that the committee chairman
have their information written up for
their specific clubs.  Yost put a
pamphlet together with ideas from other
range websites.  He explained what they
showed and what they include.
Lamberth asked about the possibility of
doing a bulletin board.  Boedeker noted
that information was needed for Header
page describing the club, a list of
equipment members may need to bring
to the range, fillable forms, emails, etc.
He will set up a meeting with Gidget
and club co-chairs and talk with them
about their needs.  Woods has almost
everything for the Children’s Christmas
party, December 4th.  Boedeker gave a
list of names of Directors whose terms
are expiring and asked for any
nominations to be presented at the
December meeting. IN5Q7S5<7;'T:6
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V:<9@Y;'<7W;S79976>  Jones motioned to
adjourn and Bedwell seconded.  The
meeting was adjourned at 7:40.  The
Next meeting is December 13, 2018 (We
will be taking up monetary donations for
the Food Bank).
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Harvest Regulations:  No minimum
length and the daily bag limit is 5 trout.
An angler fishing a Community Fishing
Lake (CFL) or from a dock, pier, or jetty
within a Texas State Park may use no
more than 2 poles.  Special limits are in
effect on parts of the Guadalupe River.
License Requirements:  Trout anglers
will need the $5 Freshwater Fishing
Stamp, which is included in all
freshwater license packages.  Anglers

under 17 years of age are not required
to have a license and don’t need to
purchase a stamp.  Licenses and
stamps are not required when fishing
within a Texas State Park.  The
stocking dates for the South Weeks
Pond (located beside the  N W T F S
building) are 11/30/18, 12/14/18,
12/28/18, 1/11/19, 1/25/19, 2/8/19,
2/22/19, and 3/8/19.  A total of 896
fish will be stocked.  Happy fishing.
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A glorious November morning greeted
a dozen competitors who came to try
and outshoot Charisma.  No one did.
Robert Davis was first loser followed
by Roy Woodman and Bill James and
then the rest of us.  We took a vote and
decided to use the two hospital targets
so we could run just one relay instead
of two.  A big *@M<['3:N goes out to
Mary Owen for running the met with
minimal directions from anyone.  She
did a great job.  Charisma continues to
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NORTHWEST TEXAS FIELD AND STREAM
CONCEALED HANDGUN COURSE

TERRY MADISON
Director CHL Program

                                                                   2005 SW Pkwy
tmad556@yahoo.com                             Wichita Falls, TX
nwtfs.org                                                             76308

NWTFS DIRECTOR, LEROY
CHADDICK HAVING A CAMPFIRE
GET TOGETHER AT THE GIRLS
DEER HUNT.

GIRLS, GUIDES & HELPERS
GETTING READY FOR DINNER AT
THE NWTFS GIRLS DEER HUNT.

NORMA BOLIN HELPS GET HER
HUNTER SITED IN.  NORMA HAS
BEEN GUIDING SINCE THE FIRST
GIRLS HUNT IN 2014.  THANKS
NORMA FOR MAKING A
DIFFERENCE.

show that she is one of the top shooters
in this area.  She has a process and she
follows it.  I (Bohuslav) wish the rest of
us could be so disciplined.  Billy James
and his daughter Carlynn drove in the
night before to get a good night’s sleep
before the match.  Billy was having a
little trouble with case separation.  We
had two other juniors join Charisma,
Rosa Weaver and Joseph Scales.  Both
of these youngsters are continuing to
improve.  Phil Cardinal joined us and
shot off the walkway.  Thanks a million
for helping us out.  He edged me by 8
points and Mark Johnson by 1.  Phillip
Miller was shooting a non-zeroed
Garand.  We worked with him most of
the meet, but we never got the thing on
zero.  But he said he had fun anyway.
4-H classes continue.  We are down to
12 very interested youths.
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While patrolling for hunting violations
recently, a San Jacinto County game
warden came upon a vehicle in the Sam
Houston National Forest.  The warden
approached the vehicle and made
contact with a hunter who said he was
waiting for his buddy.  He told the
warden they became interested in
hunting on public lands after seeing it
on the Lone Star Law television series,
and this was their first time in the Sam

Houston National Forest.  He had been
waiting on his friend for a couple of
hours and was worried he might be lost.
He led the warden to the location he had
hunted and said his friend had been
hunting approximately 100 yards from
that area.  After about an hour of
searching, the missing hunter was
located in a thicket and safely returned
to their vehicle.  Both hunters were
grateful they were not spending the
night in the woods.
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1.  Practice patience–always, always
patience and forgiveness.  There are no
stupid questions.  Praise students for
their questions and caution.  It shows
they are curious, careful and concerned
about doing it right.  That’s what you
want in a hunter.  2.  Keep your cool.
Don’t get excited.  It’s tough enough for
a new hunter to remain unruffled
enough to do their job.  They don’t need
a hyped-up mentor increasing the stress
level.  Exude an air of tranquil
confidence.  It’s not the end of
civilization as we know it if a new
hunter fails to take a shot.  Hunting is a
life long journey, not a onetime event.
3.  Downplay trophy quality.  When I
was a kid my first tree squirrel was as

big a deal as my first elk was years later.
Emphasize hunting and shooting skills.
A perfect, one-shot kill says more about
a student’s success than a giant rack of
antlers.  4.  Dry-fire.  Nothing but
nothing prepares a shooter better than
dry-firing at an imaginary animal.  This
develops not only rifle handling, sight
acquisition and trigger control but mind
control, too.  Like professional ball
players who pre-visualize their moves,
a new hunter can role-play an entire
hunting scenario from calling or
stalking the game to going through the
mechanics of making the perfect shot.
With new hunters I usually carry dry-
firing through to their first shot at live
game, just to make sure they aren’t
falling apart.  5.  Leave them hungry.
Don’t push students into more
education, shooting practice or actual
hunting than they want.  Watch for
signs of tiring and back off.  Ideally,
stop while they are still excited and
happily engaged.  Tell them to think
about what they did right and wrong
and rehearse via role-playing before
your next session.  6.  Set a great
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TEXAS GAME WARDENS HELP HUNTERS AND
GUIDES GET ON TARGET AT THE SHOOTING RANGE
ON THE 4 AMIGOS RANCH.

NWTFS DIRECTOR/COOK RICHARD POIROT COOKS
UP BEANS AND CHILI.  DOING A GOOD JOB OF
ASSISTING ARE BILLY TOFT AND BRENTEN BROWN.

example.  There is nothing worse than
your mentor suddenly losing his cool
and shooting your deer out from under
you.  This has disappointed,
disillusioned and spooked many a new
hunter.  If you aren’t accomplished and
mature enough to let your  student
succeed or fail, don’t take him hunting.
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On October 7, game wardens in Presidio
and Brewster County were patrolling
south on U. S. Highway 67 when they
were flagged down by some motorists
on the side of the road who were victims
of a hit and fun.  The suspect vehicle
description was given, and the game
wardens headed south in pursuit.  State
troopers were advised of the accident
and were able to obtain a better
description of the vehicle after
interviewing the victims.  The game
wardens located the suspect vehicle
with a missing driver-side mirror, a

traffic stops was conducted, and the
driver was arrested without incident just
outside Shafter.  The trooper working
the accident case came to the arresting
location to match the chrome from the
debris left by the suspect’s vehicle at
the accident location.  The driver of the
truck was charged with accident
involving damage to a vehicle, a Class
B misdemeanor, and placed in the
Hudspeth County jail.  During transport
to jail, the suspect freely admitted to
being in a hurry to see his girlfriend in
Mexico.  The case is pending.
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A Morris County game warden was
patrolling along Interstate 30 near
White Oak Creek Wildlife Management
Area boundary when they spotted a
vehicle parked along the shoulder next
to the Sulphur River.  The location is
not a legal access entry point for the
WMA, so the warden set up along the
Interstate to observe the vehicle and,
about 30 minutes after sundown; two
men came out of the woods carrying
shotguns.  It was discovered the two

subjects had been hunting for hogs and
both received citations.
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You may start renewing your
membership for 2019-2020 anytime
after December 1, 2018.  The
membership dues are now $50.00 per
year plus $20.00 if you do not have a
gate card.  You may come by the office
anytime between 1:00 pm and 5:30 pm
to renew or obtain a new membership.
You can also use the mail in form on
page 7, include your check and a new
membership card will be mailed to you.
If this is a new membership you will
also have to come by the office to view
the safety video before you can get a
gate card.  Gate cards cannot be mailed.
If you fail to renew by April 1, 2019 you
will have to pay a fee to get your gate
card reactivated.  Don’t be late–renew
as soon as you can.
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On October 13, a Webb County game
warden was reviewing a Facebook post
of a 15-point deer taken with a bow
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Bus. 940-761-1227

1-800-460-7761

6007 Jacksboro Hwy
Wichita Falls, TX 76302

fgarden@wf.net

TEXAS GAME WARDENS
ASSISTING HUNTERS AND
GUIDES AT THE 2018 GIRLS DEER
HUNT.

MARGARET AND NWTFS
DIRECTOR ROGER KROES HELP
THIS YOUNG LADY GET SITED IN.

GIRLS AND GUIDES ATTEND A
SAFETY MEETING PRESENTED BY
TEXAS PARKS AND WILDLIFE
AND ASSISTED BY NWTFS
DIRECTOR LEROY CHADDICK.

during a hunt in Laredo.  As the warden
began looking through the pictures
posted online, he verified the hunter’s
name and information.  He determined
the hunter was from Louisiana and had
harvested the deer without a hunting
license.  When the subject was
questioned regarding the harvest of the
deer, he denied hunting and requested
the warden prove he had.  After the
warden advised him of the photos he
had obtained from Facebook, the hunter
apologized and admitted to harvesting
his trophy deer without a hunting
license.  Cases have been filed, and
restitution is pending.
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Acting on a report concerning
suspicious hunting activity near a family
farm, game wardens set up surveillance
after discovering a hidden hunting blind
and baited shooting lane on adjoining
properties.  Wardens witnessed a male
suspect sneak out of a barn on the
suspect property with a bait bucket and
rifle and walk into the wood line to the
blind.  After a brief wait, wardens heard
a rifle shot followed by two additional
male subjects coming from the nearby
barn to assist the hunter in the field.  The
subjects were observed dragging a buck
back across a ditch line toward the barn.
The wardens left their observation point
and proceeded to the location of the
hunter and friends.  Upon arrival, they
found a 36-year-old and recovered the
rifle he used to poach the deer.
Confessions were obtained from
everyone involved, including the

H  unter’s father, and his own 16-year-
old son.  The violator was leaving his
grandfather’s property and hunting a
blind he illegally set up on a neighbor’s
property.  He shot across that property,
his grandfather’s adjoining property,
and into a different neighbor’s property,
killing an undersized 7-point buck.  This
was a true family affair, with four
generations of family on the scene:
great-grandfather, grandfather, father,
and youngest son all present and aware
of the illegal hunt.  When asked why he
did it, the violator stated he was afraid
he would be too busy with work to hunt
the opening weekend on someone else’s
property.  Multiple citations are pending.
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Tarrant County game wardens were
patrolling for early morning dove
hunters in the western part of the county
opening weekend when they heard shots
fired and located a group of hunters on
an oil pad site.  As the wardens
approached, the hunters exclaimed
excitedly they were waiting on one
individual to shoot his last dove.
Everyone else had limited out earlier.
The hunter was able to harvest his last
dove within minutes of the wardens
arriving.  Slightly surprised the hunters
had limited out so early, the wardens

began  checking hunting licenses and
counting dove.  Upon further inspection,
the wardens noticed wheat seed had
been strewn all over the oil field pad,
and two individuals did not have current
hunting licenses.  The landowner was
pulled aside and asked why the area was
baited, and if the hunters were award of
it.  The landowner claimed his brother
had most likely baited the area and the
hunters were unaware of it.  The
wardens discovered the brother, who
was also a landowner, was in a different
field with more individuals dove
hunting.  That field was baited with
wheat seed as well.  The landowners and
every hunter were interviewed
separately, and the wardens concluded
the landowners had placed the bait and
the hunters were unaware they were
hunting over bait.  They also learned
over 30 hunters had hunted the baited
areas on opening day harvesting over
400 birds.  After further investigation of
the fields, and much discussion, the
wardens decided to write warnings for
hunting over bait to the hunters.
Citations were issued to the landowners
for placing bait to attract dove.  All the
dove from both days, which totaled over
500, were seized and donated.  The
cases and civil restitution are pending.
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“Families that hunt and fish together
stay together”
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If questions call 940-692-1141.

1804 EAST  SCOTT
WICHITA FALLS, TEXAS 76301
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hunters were caught in the second area
with an illegally shot deer.  Citations
are pending.

FOUR DEER AND ONE PIG WERE
HARVESTED SATURDAY
EVENING AT THE NWTFS GIRLS
DEER HUNT 2018.

DAVE WOOD OF THE 4 AMIGOS
RANCH VISITS WITH GUIDES AND
HUNTERS.

NWTFS DIRECTOR KEN
HASTINGS SHOWS OFF THAT
WONDERFUL PEACH COBBLER.
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On October 6, game wardens responded
to a trespassing call in Concho County
from an irate landowner who explained
a flatbed trailer, an ATV and two empty
bow cases were located on his property.
With an idea of who the suspect might
be, several calls were made to local
businesses, and the individual was
found checked in at a nearby motel.
They located and visited with the
suspect, his girlfriend, and the
girlfriend’s brother.  The suspect, from
Mesquite, had been invited to hunt on
the property the weekend before but did
not have any luck. The landowner, also
from Mesquite, agreed to take the
suspect on another hunt but explained
he had prior commitments the following
weekend.  The suspect later decided to
invite himself to the deer camp that
weekend not knowing the landowner’s
brother would be in the camp.  Cases
are pending. 1,2,24,1' 3(F
-.)'C*.1*'1,),HB)I'0,->'#
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On October 22, A Smith County game
warden received a call from hunters
who went to check their game cameras
on their lease and found the cameras
had been stolen over the weekend.  The
hunters stated they also saw boot prints
leading to and from the cameras.  The
warden checked the area and was able
to follow the boot tracks from the
cameras’ location across a fence and
down a long private drive that lead to a
house.  After a short interview, it was
determined a juvenile relative had taken
the cameras the previous day.  The
cameras were recovered and returned
to the hunters.  The juvenile was
appropriately disciplined by the parents.

)(*'()'*+,'+F)*B)I'/BC*

On Oct. 27, a Titus County game
warden responded to the White Oak
Creek WMA on a report of hunters
illegally hunting 2 different sections
while the area was closed for the
Special Drawn Hunts.  Five hunters
were caught in one area trying to hide
14 illegally killed squirrels.  Two more
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